

## UNITED STATES NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION WASHINGTON, D. C. 20555

SEP 1 2 1980

MEMORANDUM FOR: John B. Martin, Director

Division of Waste Management

FROM:

Ross A. Scarano, Chief

Uranium Recovery Licensing Branch

SUBJECT:

TRIP REPORT -- EDGEMONT, SOUTH DAKOTA

## Place and Date:

Rapid City, South Dakota - September 2, 1980 Edgemont, South Dakota - September 3-4, 1980 Denver, Colorado - September 5, 1980

## Attendees:

See attached lists.

## Discussion:

On September 2, 1980, Messrs. R. A. Scarano and G. G. Eadie attended a meeting in Rapid City, South Dakota, to discuss the NRC's Edgement Cleanup Action Program. Attending this meeting were representatives from the State, City of Edgemont, the press, the Black Hills Alliance, and the Battelle Pacific Northwest Laboratories (BPNL). The topics of main interest discussed during this meeting were:

- 1. BPNL's contract with NRC.
- NRC's Cleanup Action Program.
- 3. Housing and Urban Development (HUD) requirements for the grab-Working Level Protocol.
- Agenda for the open Town Hall Meeting to be held on September 3, 1980.
- Coordination of activities and agencies, and public information responsibilities.

On September 3, 1980, a public meeting was held in Edgemont, South Dakota, to discuss the NRC's plans for conducting the required HUD surveys and for the actual cleanup program.

On September 4, 1980, G. Eadie and BPNL personnel toured the city of Edgement and vicinity and met with Mayor Zeimet and other city officials to coordinate activities. Arrangements were made between John Krueger, the City Planner, to notify all homeowners of the pending radiological surveys and for the City and State personnel to coordinate such activities and reporting requirements.

On September 5, 1980, G. Eadie and BPNL personnel met with HUD, EPA, and the City of Edgemont officials in Denver, Colorado to disucss the cleanup program. HUD agreed with NRC's protocol for completing the Edgemont Cleanup Action Program and will review and concur in the specific grab-WL sampling procedure as proposed by NRC/BPNL.

Plans are being finalized to have the BPNL mobile laboratory arrive in Edgemont, South Dakota, about September 15, 1980; with the initiation of radiological surveys about September 17, 1980.

for Muller Ross A. Scarano, Chief

Uranium Recovery Licensing Branch Division of Waste Management

Attachments: List of Meeting Attendees

cc: George D. Sauter
John Austin
H. Fonticello
Hugh. L. Thompson

Rapid City, South Dakota September 2, 1980

ATTACHMENT

Don Kinnich South Bolota State Health Hest Pring Cray Modityre State Planning Bureau Presse
Sew Door Superintendent of School Edgemont John P. Kruffer ciry Planer 662-7285 Eggement
Buttelle Reland, work

Ted A. Wogman Battelle Richland WA Khis B. Olsen BATTELLE BICHLAND, WA Mary Low March Battelle Richland, WA Viter O. Jackson Battelle Richland, Wa Late Hildebrand Pierre Gregory G, Eadie NRC Washington D.C.

ROSS A. SCARANO Mic Washington D.C.

V.R. RICHMODEON, STATE PLANNIE D. Washington D.C. J.R. RICHARDSON STATE PLANNING PRECERE.

Silew It. Junet Mayor Edgement S.D.

BRIAN SHORTEN 6th DETRICT COUNCIL PAPID

Darrell Sawyer Senator Pressler's Office Rapid City

> POOR ORIGINAL

Denver, Colorado HUDIEPA Meeting Please Sign IN Sept. 5, 1980 NAME Agency Phone John & Ender HUD 837-3721 605-662-7285 John KRUEGE EDSEMONT 605-10-0592 EARY D. JEWSEN, EDGEMENT AHOUSE Claude Smith Edgement 605.662-7989 Gregory G. Eadie - US. NRC 301-4274541 Peter O- Jackson Battelle NW. 509-376-3780 F.T.S. 444-3003 509-376-3005

Ned A. NOYMAN BAHelle N.W.

Larry Gazda FPA

Larry Edelman EPA

John Giedt EPA

HRIGIMAI

605-662-7208

JOJ 737 ZZZ/

837-4812

837-222/